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DRA DATA REQUEST
	Date:
	May 11, 2007
	
	

	
	
	
	

	To:
	Lisa Browy                    

SDG&E

8306 Century Park Court

San Diego, CA 92123                           
	Phone:
e-mail:
	(858)654-1566

LBrowy@semprautilities.com

	
	
	
	

	From:
	Dexter  Khoury
Division of Ratepayer Advocates

505 Van Ness Avenue

San Francisco, CA  94102

Phone (415)703-1200, 703-1546

bsl@cpuc.ca.gov, cyc@cpuc.ca.gov
	Originator:

Phone:

e-mail:

FAX:

	Rebecca T. Lee
(415) 703-2140
WTR@cpuc.ca.gov

(415) 703-2905



	
	
	
	

	
	Request No: DRA-08
	Due Date:
	May 25, 2007


Please provide the following information as it becomes available.  Please submit directly to Dexter Khoury (bsl@cpuc.ca.gov), and the Originator listed above.  Please also indicate the name of the person answering each of DRA’s questions.  Any questions regarding this data request should be immediately directed to the originator at the above phone number. 
This data request follows up on the telephone conversations between DRA staff (Rebecca Lee and Scarlett Liang-Uejio) and SDG&E staff (Leslie Willoughby and Kathleen Cordova) on April 12th, 2007.
1. DRA understands that Section IV of Ms. Willoughby's Testimony is no longer applicable to this case because it addresses the issues of demand response benefits, which have been resolved in Commission’s decision on SDG&E’s Advanced Metering Infrastructure (AMI) deployment application (D.07-04-043).  SDG&E has indicated that it will withdraw this section from Ms. Willoughby’s testimony.  Please confirm DRA’s understanding and indicate when SDG&E will submit its withdrawal. 

 

2. According to the Assigned Commissioner’s Scoping Memo and Ruling issued on April 18, 2007 in the Demand Response (DR) Cost Effectiveness Order Instituting Rulemaking (OIR) (R.07-01-41), it appears that there is an overlap with the M&E issues addressed in Ms. Willoughby’s testimony and the OIR.  Specifically, DRA believes the following M&E issues addressed by Ms. Willoughby (as summarized on Page LW-2) are within the scope of the OIR: 1) estimates of DR impact, 2) DR effectiveness, and 3) evaluation of customer reference level.  Please indicate whether SDG&E agrees with DRA’s view.  If the answer is yes, please confirm whether and when SDG&E will withdraw the section of Ms. Willoughby’s testimony addressing these three issues and/or other related issues.  If the answer is no, please explain why SDG&E believes these issues should be addressed in this proceeding.   
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